
 

 

BALLENAS BULLETIN 
 #7 MARCH 10, 2025 
 School Website: http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS 

We would like to acknowledge that École Ballenas Secondary exists on the shared traditional territory of the 
Snaw’naw’as and Qualicum First Nations. 

  

MESSAGE FROM THE ADMIN TEAM 

Welcome to March - longer, brighter days and signs of Spring are beginning to emerge; we can’t 
wait. While a short month, February went by extra quickly, as it was filled with lots of activity at 
Ballenas.  
 
February saw the wrap-up of Basketball, the culmination of months of hard work by the 
Whalebone Theatre and their presentation of Grease, Open House, course selection, Valentine’s 
Day, Pink Shirt Day, Learning Updates, Grad Photos, SNOW, and let’s not forget the seismic activity 
we’ve experienced lately. 
 
We certainly enjoyed our Open House evening in February and meeting many new and current 
families. Following this evening, we’ve had many great visits to local elementary schools to share 
more about what Ballenas has to offer, and to lay the foundation for next year. We also enjoyed 
seeing many faces at Ballenas during our Parent-Teacher Conferences last week.  
 
Ballenas students have also chosen courses for next year. A reminder to all students that these 
selections are now due. When we return from the break, we will be busily planning a timetable 
for our 2025-2026 school year.  
 
Best wishes for a wonderful Spring Break - we know how fast things go when we return - so we 
hope you all enjoy the break ahead! 
 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

MARCH 

11 Regular Board Meeting 6:00 PM 

14 S2 x 4 Ends Grade 8’s 

14 Last day of classes prior to Spring Vacation 

17-28 Spring Vacation 

31 Schools Reopen after Spring Vacation 

31 S2 x 5 Starts Grade 8’s 

APRIL 

7 & 8 Grade 12 Literacy Assessments 

10 PAC Meeting 6:30 PM 

14 Term 3 Starts 

18 Good Friday – Schools closed 

21 Easter Monday – Schools closed 

22 Prom Waiver and Guest Application Forms 
Available 

22 Regular Board Meeting 6:00 PM 

23 Grad Capstone Project Presentations 

28 School Based Pro-D Day 

 

STUDENT LEARNING SURVEYS 

Every year, students in Grades 10 and 12 complete a Student Learning Survey from the Ministry of 
Education and Childcare. This survey helps to provide a more comprehensive understanding of the student 
experience in secondary schools. This year, students in Grade 11 will also be completing the survey too. We 
will be supporting our Grades 10, 11, and 12 students with this survey during the first week of March. The 
survey is also open to parents. No login is required, and the link can be found on our website. 
 

PLANNED BUSSING REGISTRATION FOR 2025/2026 SCHOOL YEAR 

Qualicum School District is planning to open online bussing registration for the 2025/2026 school year on 
April 1, 2025. Please stay tuned for more information and updates, which will be posted on our website 
soon! 

 

http://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/school/BSS/Lists/Calendar/calendar.aspx
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/About/Transportation/Pages/default.aspx#/=


 

 

WEDNESDAY SCHEDULE 

March 12 Day 2 
April 2 Day 1 
April 9 Day 2 

April 16 Day 1 
April 23 Day 2 
April 30 Day 1 

 

HUMANITIES WEEK 

Last week, a group of teachers at Ballenas Secondary School put on “Humanities Week" to 
cultivate engagement and enthusiasm in the Humanities. Their hope was that this event would 
uphold, promote, and increase engagement in the Humanities while supporting and validating 
students with existing interest. It also attempted to challenge the widely held belief that 
Humanities are less academic and that it is not a valid option for post-secondary and career 
opportunities. Each day of the week, there were activities, guest speakers, workshops, and “lunch 
and learns”. With special guests like lawyers, intelligence analysts, the Narwhal, and so many 
more, students had the opportunity to hear from the experts!  
 
Here's what one student had to say: 
 
From a student's perspective, Humanities Week was one of the greatest opportunities Ballenas has 
offered. Focusing solely on Humanities, each day various superstars from different fields came in 
and talked to students about their careers and how they got there. All the way from the world of 
marketing to archaeology, students discovered it all! This week was extremely influential, as it 
showed students all the possible career opportunities and that are in Humanities, truly there are 
endless opportunities. Being a senior student, I always felt like I didn't know what one could do 
with a degree in the arts. Humanities Week was exactly what I would've needed to help me explore 
all the options I have right in the palm of my hands. The past week was not only beneficial for all 
students regardless of the field they pursue, but was a learning opportunity that I will forever 
cherish.   
 
“Medicine, law, business, engineering, these are noble pursuits, and necessary to sustain life. But 
poetry, beauty, romance, love, these are what we stay alive for.” - Dead Poets Society 

 

  
 

 



 

 

 

CPF OCEANSIDE – BOOKS NEEDED 

CPF Oceanside is currently seeking donations of French books to be sold at the upcoming 'Festival du Livre' 
in May at EOES - keep your eye out for future details!  
 
If you have any books you would like to donate you can drop them off at: 
Mme Baynes room at BSS  
the Office at EOES or see Mme Dragani 
Bosley's Pet Store  
Bumble Baby Boutique  
Soaks Lifestyle Boutique  
 
Or contact CPF Oceanside via Facebook for other options! 
 
Profits from this event helps bring French Social-cultural entertainment such as the Dufflebag Theatre 
group coming in April to both Immersion schools, Carnival Celebrations and Scholarships for BSS Grad! 
 
Thank-you for your donations! 

Follow us on Facebook and Instagram - Canadian Parents for French Oceanside - for more info. 
 

NIC PARENT AND SUPPORTER INFORMATION NIGHT 

Join us on campus for a session designed for those supporting high school students in planning their post-
secondary education and training. You’ll learn about NIC programs, University transfer pathways, financial 
aid and awards, student housing and more. There will also be an opportunity to connect and ask questions 
with Indigenous Services.   
  
Date: Thursday, March 13, 2025  
Time: 5:30 - 7:00 pm (doors at 5:15pm)   
Location: NIC Comox Valley campus: Stan Hagen Theatre   
Registration is not required, arrive early to secure your seat.  
Light refreshments will be served.   
For questions or more information email futurestudents@nic.bc.ca . Looking forward to seeing you on 
campus!   
 

SD69 COMMUNITY PAGE 

https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/ 

mailto:futurestudents@nic.bc.ca
https://www.sd69.bc.ca/Community69/Pages/default.aspx#/


 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 



 

 

Family Peer Support Position 
 

 

 

For more than 20 years, FamilySmart has been working in B.C. to help children and young people by helping 

their family and other caring adults. We know children and young people do better when the adults who care 

about them are supported. 

Position Summary 

Family Peer Support Workers are parents and caregivers of children or youth with mental health and/or 

substance use challenges. Your personal parenting experience is the primary requirement for this role. Your 

experiences will help other families find help, comfort, hope,  and feel less alone. 

As a Family Peer Support Worker, you are a member of the Integrated Child & Youth Team (ICY) in 

Oceanside. In this role, you will provide peer support  to families and caregivers whose children and youth are 

experiencing difficulty with their mental health and/or with substance use who are receiving services from the 

ICY team.  The ICY teams are part of  A Pathway to Hope – the provincial strategy for improved mental 

health and substance use care in B.C.  The ICY teams bring services together in a multidisciplinary team 

setting.  The teams make it easier for children, youth and their families to connect to the care they need, where 

and when they need it – at school and in the community.  To learn more about these positions visit B.C.'s 

Integrated Child & Youth Teams 

The Family Peer Support Worker provides peer support to families and caregivers by: 

● Working as part of the ICY team in Oceanside 

● Providing emotional support to families and caregivers 

● Sharing information and resources with families and caregivers 

● Offering knowledge/education to families and caregivers 

● Helping families and caregivers navigate (find their way to) services 

● Building on parents and caregivers strengths and offering hope 
● Meeting with families and caregivers  in-person, by video chat, phone and email 
 
 

familysmart.ca 

Family Peer Support Position Integrated Child & Youth Team - Qualicum 

● 17.5 Hours Per Week 

● $25/Hour 

● Work from home position within the Oceanside area including Bowser, Combs, 

Errington, Nanoose Bay, Parksville, Qualicum Beach and Whiskey Creek 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gQbk5ID-CnE
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/british-columbians-our-governments/initiatives-plans-strategies/mental-health-and-addictions-strategy/bcmentalhealthroadmap_2019web-5.pdf
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/governments/about-the-bc-government/mental-health-and-addictions-strategy/integrated-child-youth-teams
https://www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/governments/about-the-bc-government/mental-health-and-addictions-strategy/integrated-child-youth-teams
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gQbk5ID-CnE&feature=youtu.be


 

 

You do not need to be an expert in mental health and/or substance use, your family's experience 

is enough. 

You 

● Are good at building relationships 

● Make connections easily 

● Demonstrate compassion and care to others 

● Are able to work well with Service Providers and Educators  and as part of a 

multidisciplinary team 

● Have strong verbal and written skills in English (support available for the successful candidate) ● Will 

be collecting data and documenting your work 

● Have a Driver's License and access to a reliable working vehicle, travel to meet with 

families in various communities is required 

● Have the ability to work from a home office and in the community 

● Have good working knowledge of Google Workspace, including gmail, calendar and docs 

● Can pass a criminal records check 

Preference will be given to individuals who: 

●  Have an understanding of the needs of many kinds of families including Indigenous, multicultural, 

multi-generational and those with diverse abilities and needs. 

FamilySmart provides excellent support, supervision and training and will help you learn and develop the 

skills that we have discovered to help families and service providers work well together. 

To Apply 

We invite you to apply online by submitting your resume & cover letter to familysmart.ca/careers 

At FamilySmart, experience with the child and youth mental health and/or substance use system is very 

important to us.  Please consider including in your cover letter a little information about why this is 

important to you as well. 

Please note that the assessment of applicants will be made on an ongoing basis and continue until a hire 

is made. 

We thank all applicants, however, only those selected for an interview will be contacted. FamilySmart is an 

Equal Opportunity Employer.  Personnel are chosen on the basis of ability without regard to age, ancestry, 

colour, family status, marital status, physical or mental disability, place of origin, political belief, race, 

religion, sex, sexual orientation and criminal conviction unrelated to employment. 
 
 

familysmart.ca 

 
 

https://familysmart.ca/what-you-can-do/careers/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gQbk5ID-CnE&feature=youtu.be
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